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2016 No More Broken Hearts 
Committee 
School Board Vice Chair Dr. Dorothy Bendross-
Mindingall (D-2) recognized the passion and 
commitment of the 2016 No More Broken Hearts 
Planning Committee. Because of their great work, 
our February 20th event was a tremendous 
success! We look forward to an even bigger 2017 
event! 

 

Champions at the School Board 
School Board Vice Chair honored Booker T. 
Washington (pictured) and Miami Central for 
winning their conference divisions in football on 
March 9th, 2016.  

Celebration of Kenneth T.C Harris 
School Board Vice Chair, Dr. Bendross-Mindingall 
presented a proclamation to celebrate the life and 
legacy of Mr. Kenneth ñT.C.ò Harris. 

School Board Vice Chair Dr. Dorothy Bendross-Mindingall (D-2) welcomes 
United States Vice President Joe Biden and U.S. Congressman Patrick 
Murphy to meet Overtown residents at Jackson Soul Food Restaurant on 
March 28th, 2016. 

Greetings, 
 

As your School Board Member for District 2, it is my 
pleasure to share the wonderful accomplishments 
and news happening in our community. 

I salute all of our public school administrators, 
teachers, paraprofessionals, staff, and community for 
your dedication and commitment to our students. 
#ThankATeacher #EveryChildMatters 
#EducationIsTheKey 

- Dr. Dorothy Bendross - Mindingall  

Vice Chair , District 2  

 

ñWorking together to 

improve education for 

all students.ò 
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MARCH IS WOMENôS HISTORY: LOCAL ICONS 

Susie Beatrice West Francis was the ultimate role model who set 
the standard for class and sophistication. Born in Jacksonville, 
Florida, on April 24, 1912, Susie was the fifth of eight children. Her 
father was a barber, and her mother was a seamstress who taught 
Susie the fine art of sewing, a skill that Susie would later pass along 
to South Floridaôs students as a home economics educator. Susie 
among other brilliant students attended Booker T. Washington High 
school. Susie then attended Florida Agriculture and Mechanical 
College which is now known as Florida A&M University where she 
earned her Bachelor of Science in home economic education. Ms. 
Francis began her career as an elementary school teacher at 
Jackson County Schools. Ms. Francis was very active in her 
community; she and two other visionary women organized The Links, 
incorporated, Greater Miami Chapter. With this program she was 
committed to improve the quality of life for others by mentoring young 
people and spearheading local projects.   

 

Opal Green King was born on July 11, 1915 in the West Flagler neighborhood 

of Miami, Florida. Being one of 4 daughters to her parents, Lucy and William 
Green, Opal was introduced at a young age to the world of crafts. Lucy Green, 
her mother, taught her four daughters crafts; including crocheting, weaving, 
fabric dyeing and stitching. As a student at Overtownôs Booker T. Washington 
Junior-Senior High, Opal used her knowledge of fabric dyeing to enhance 
gowns for her schoolôs Miss Booker T. Washington competition. She then went 
on to attend Tuskegee University, which was then Tuskegee Normal and 
Industrial Institute. Although Opalôs initial major was biology, during her junior 
year in college she seemed to have a change of heart. An assignment required 
her to research a hobby as a basis for a career. She chose the topic of hair 
dressing and discovered the beautiful opportunities it offered the Negro woman. 
It was then that she decided to become a cosmetologist. She started to attend 
Apex Beauty School in Richmond, Virginia, graduated, and then returned to 
Miami, Florida where she opened her first salon. Over the years of her 
cosmetology career, she gained expertise at enhancing hair of people of all 
ethnicities and stars of all heights. As racial barriers were eliminated, Opalôs 
salon prospered. When opportunities became available to Negro 
cosmetologists, she became one of the first blacks to represent giant cosmetic 
companies such as Revlon, provide hair pieces to clients and own a Miami 
Beach salonðthe Vogue in the Foutainbleu Hotel Mall. A successful black 
woman she was indeed. Opal Green King used her talent and knowledge to 
improve the lives and looks of South Florida women, until her death on June 

25, 2000. 

 

Sources: Biography and photo Opal 
Green King provided by Linkages & 
Legacies Volume II. 

Sources: Biography and photo Susie Beatrice 
West Francis provided by Linkages & Legacies 
Volume II. 
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SCHOOL BOARD INFORMATION 

 

School Board Meetings 
Next Committee Meeting will take place 
Wednesday, May 4th, 2016, 11a.m., 
SBAB, 7th Floor Conference Room, 1450 
NE 2nd Avenue, Miami. 

Next Board Meeting will take place 
Wednesday, May 11th, 2016 11a.m., 
SBAB, Auditorium, 1450 NE 2nd Avenue, 
Miami. 

 

District 2 - WORKING FOR YOU! 
Would you like to assist our District 2 students to 
achieve their academic and career goals? 

Then, contact your District 2 Office TODAY! 

CONTACT INFORMATION 

OFFICES: 

SBAB 
1450 NE 2nd Avenue, 7th Floor 
Miami, FL 33132 
Phone: (305) 995-2311 
Fax: (305) 995-2787 
 
Satellite Office: 
Charles R. Drew Community Center 
1801 NW 60th Street 
Miami, FL 33142 
Phone: (305) 636-3363 
 
EMAIL: 
District2@dadeschools.net 
 
WEBSITE: 
www.District2.dadeschools.net 
  
FOLLOW US ON TWITTER: 
MDCPS_D2 
 
FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK: 
www.facebook/MDCPSD2 
 
FOLLOW US ON INSTAGRAM: 
www.facebook/MDCPS_D2 

Proclamation Honorees 
 

At the March 9th School Board Meeting, Dr. Bendross-Mindingall 

honored the football honored Miami Central Senior High School 

and Booker T. Washington for winning the state championship in 

their respective divisions. 

Á  

Miami Central Senior High Football Team  

 

 

Booker T. Washington Senior High 

Football Team  

 

 

 

mailto:District2@dadeschools.net
http://www.district2.dadeschools.net/
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On March 5th, Dr. Bendross-Mindingall had the 
pleasure of joining FPL alongside City Year for a 
beautification project at Van E. Blanton Elementary 
School. 

It is partners like these that make all the difference in 
our children's lives! Happy to be with the mighty 
"Bulldogs" for this beautification project. Thank you to 
Althea Player of FPL and Principal Goa for coming 
together and making such a worthwhile impact to this 
school. 

It is to be noted, that upon hearing about the death of 
young King Carter, FPL and City Year donated 
resources and implemented into this project a 
memorial and peace bench in his honor. On behalf of 
the #Bulldogs family, we salute these organizations 
and their service.  

Congratulations Ms. Marjorie 
Marseille 

 

District 2 News: Congratulations to Ms. Marjorie 
Marseille, our 2016 Paraprofessional/School Support 
Personnel of the Year from Edison Park K-8 Center. 
Thanks Principal Carla Patrick for attending our March 
9th School Board Meeting to show your support! 
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Van E. Blanton 

Beautification Project  
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We were excited to welcome 
Camp Shriver and Special 
Olympics at Moore Park in 
Liberty City on March 14th. 
Thanks to the Greater 
Miami Chamber of Miami's 
Leadership Miami Class for 
providing this wonderful 
opportunity for our children 
during Spring Break.  

 

School Board Vice Chair 
Dr. Dorothy Bendross-
Mindingall (D-2) served as 
the Keynote Speaker at the 
Beulah A.G. Smith 
Scholarship Foundation 
Philanthroluncheon on 
March 19th. We salute Ms. 
Eufaula Frazier, and her 
legacy of service to our entire 
community. 

 

School Board Vice Chair 
Dr. Dorothy Bendross-
Mindingall (D-2) was excited to 
attend and bring greetings at 
the 3rd Annual Stop the 
Violence Basketball 
Tournament hosted by Inner 
City Youth Enrichment Camp, 
Inc., on March 26th. Thanks to 
Mr. Alfred Berry, Ms. Catrina 
Brown, staff, law enforcement, 
and community leaders for 
coming together to save our 
children and promote peace in 
our neighborhood.  

District 2 in the Community! 
 

District 2 in the Community! 
 


